
Send e-return copies to Bangalore centre: Income Tax department 
to taxpayers 

 
NEW DELHI: Income Tax department has asked electronic filing taxpayers not having 
sent their returns copy for the two previous assessment years by post to its centre in 
Bangalore, to do so early. 
 
It also said that those tax payers who have already posted the corresponding ITR-V to its 
centre and have not received an acknowledgement for the same for these periods, should 
post it again. 
 
The department said it would not be able to process refunds and validate their I-T returns 
if the same is not done in such cases. 
 
The deadline for this task has been set at October 31, 2013. 
 
According to rules, a taxpayer who has filed an e-return without digital signature, has to 
mandatorily post the corresponding ITR-V printout to the department's CPC in Bangalore 
by post, failing which the returns are considered invalid. 
 
Taxpayers, according to the latest I-T advisory, should send their ITR-V only by 
"ordinary post" or by "speed post". 
 
The current advisory is for those taxpayers who have filed their returns for Assessment 
Year (AY) 2011-12 and 2012-13. 
 
"There are many taxpayers who have uploaded their Income Tax Returns electronically 
(without digital signature certificate) for AY 2011-12 (filed during FY 2012-13) and 
ITRs of AY 2012-13 (filed on or after April 1, 2012), but have either not filed the 
corresponding ITR-V or have filed it with the local I-T office. 
 
"ITR-V is accepted only at the Centralised Processing Centre (CPC) of the I-T 
department at Bengaluru by ordinary post or speed post. Therefore, a final opportunity is 
being given to such taxpayers to regularise their I-T returns," the department's advisory 
said. 
 
All such taxpayers, the advisory stated, "may mail the ITR-V by October 31, 2013 by 
ordinary post or speed post to Post Bag No.1, Electronic City Post Office, Bengaluru-
560100 (Karnataka). Taxpayers who have filed their ITR-V with the local I-T office may 
again mail their ITR-V to the CPC by October 31, 2013."  
 
Those taxpayers who have sent the ITR-V but have still got no confirmation from the 
CPC should attempt the procedure (of sending it by post) again.  
 
"Those taxpayers who have earlier mailed their ITR-V but have not received the 



acknowledgement email from the CPC, may mail their ITR-V to the CPC again," the 
advisory said.  
 
"Taxpayers may note that no other place or form of delivery will be accepted (at CPC by 
ordinary post or speed post). Taxpayers may also note that without acknowledgement of 
the ITR-V from the CPC it would not be possible for the I-T department to process the I-
T returns or issue any refunds therefrom, as these would be treated as not having been 
filed with the department," it said. 
 
(Economic Times) 
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